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1. Summary  

 
1.1 This report sets out information relating to the Mayor’s Budget Guidance for 2013/14 and the 

sharing of services and collaborative procurement within the GLA group.  
 
 

2. Recommendation 

 
2.1 That the Committee notes the report and puts questions to Sir Edward Lister, the Mayor’s 

Chief of Staff. 
 
 

3. Background   
 

The Mayor’s Budget Guidance 2013/14 

3.1 The Mayor issued formal guidance for the preparation of 2013/14 budget submissions by the 
Greater London Authority (GLA) and functional bodies in June 2012. It sets out the council tax 
requirement for each functional body and the level of savings that each functional body needs to 
identify for the 2013/14 financial year. This guidance is attached as Appendix 1.  

 
Shared services 

3.2 The Mayor’s 2011/12 Draft Consultation Budget (published in December 2010) set out expectations 
for savings resulting from shared services and collaborative procurement. The target amounted to 
£450 million of cumulative savings from shared services over two years from 2012/13 to 2013/14.  

 
3.3 The Mayor’s 2012/13 Draft Consultation Budget (published in December 2011) provided an update 

on the progress made in achieving the shared services savings targets. It included £235 million of 
cumulative savings over the two years to 2013/14; 48 per cent below the target.1 The Mayor’s 
2012/13 Consultation Budget also stated that the two largest function bodies (the Metropolitan 
Police Service and Transport for London) would not pursue any major shared services initiatives in 
2012/13 as they were undergoing substantial internal reorganisations.2 In February 2012 the Budget 

                                                 
1 Mayor of London, Draft Consultation Budget 2012-13, December 2011, p91, 
http://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Mayorconsultationbudget201213.pdf 
2 Ibid, p92 

http://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Mayorconsultationbudget201213.pdf


        

and Performance Committee recommended that the shared services targets be replaced with a more 
realistic set of targets. It recommended that new targets should be based on a tighter definition of 
shared services and a better understanding of how the programme fits with the functional bodies’ 
broader savings objectives.3 

 
3.4 In his Election Manifesto, the Mayor confirmed his intention to continue to pursue savings from 

shared services. The target was increased to £600 million of cumulative savings over his second term 
in office. There has been recent correspondence between the Committee Chair and the Mayor on 
the anticipated breakdown of savings from shared services in the years 2012/13 to 2015/16. The 
correspondence is attached as Appendices 2 to 5.     

 

 
4. Issues for Consideration  

4.1 The Committee will explore the potential implications of the Budget Guidance for the GLA and the 
functional bodies, the progress that has been made in developing plans to achieve savings targets 
for shared services and how the budget process will be used to drive forward these plans.  

 

4.2 The following guests will be attending the meeting: 

 Sir Edward Lister, the Mayor’s Chief of Staff  

 

4.3 Findings from this meeting will feed into the Committee’s Pre-Budget Report and the Committee’s 

scrutiny of the Mayor’s 2013/14 budget.   

 

 

5. Legal Implications 
 
5.1 The Committee has the power to do what is recommended in this report. 
 
 

6. Financial Implications 
 
6.1 There are no direct financial implications arising from this report. 
 
 
List of appendices to this report: 
 
Appendix 1 – The Mayor’s Budget Guidance for 2013/14  

Appendix 2 – Letter to the Mayor requesting clarification of the cost cutting commitments within his 
manifesto dated 18 May 2012 

Appendix 3 – Response from the Mayor dated 14 June 2012 

Appendix 4 – Further letter to the Mayor requesting a breakdown of the £600 million shared services 
saving across the four years to 2015/16 dated 15 June 2012 

Appendix 5 – Response from the Mayor dated 26 June 2012 

                                                 
3 Budget and Performance Committee, Response to the Mayor’s Consultation Draft Budget 2012-13, February 2012, p6 
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